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  Letter dated 29 May 2025 from the Permanent Representative of 

the Sudan to the United Nations addressed to the President of the 

Security Council 
 

 

 I have the honour to transmit herewith a press statement issued by the Ministry 

of Foreign Affairs of the Republic of the Sudan dated 29 May 2025, concerning recent 

allegations regarding the purported use of chemical weapons in the Sudan (see annex).  

 In line with its unwavering commitment to its international obligations, 

including under the Chemical Weapons Convention, and in adherence to the principle 

of transparency, the Government of the Sudan has taken prompt and responsible 

action to address these unfounded claims. As mentioned in the attached statement, the 

President of the Sovereignty Council has issued a decision to establish a national 

committee tasked with thoroughly investigating the matter and submitting its report 

without delay. 

 I should be grateful if the present letter and its annex could be circulated as a 

document of the Security Council. 

 

 

(Signed) Al-Harith Idriss Al-Harith Mohamed 

Permanent Representative 
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  Annex to the letter dated 29 May 2025 from the Permanent 

Representative of the Sudan to the United Nations addressed to the 

President of the Security Council  
 

 

  Ministry of Foreign Affairs 

  Office of the Spokesperson and Media Directorate  
 

 

  Press statement 
 

 In compliance with Sudan’s international obligations, including the Chemical 

Weapons Convention, and within the policy of the transparency pursued by the 

Government of Sudan along with its disbelief in the veracity of the U.S. 

administration’s accusations that Sudan has used chemical weapons, the President of 

the Sovereignty Council issued a decision to form a national committee comprising 

the Ministry of Foreign Affairs, the Ministry of Defense, and the General Intelligence 

Service to investigate these U.S. allegations. The committee is to submit its report 

without delay. 

 

Issued on Thursday, 29 May 2025  

 


